St. Patrick Parish



638 West D Ave, Kingman, KS

NEWCOMERS

A warm welcome to our parish family. We want to meet you. Please come to the Parish Office to register.

ALL PARISHIONERS

Please keep us informed of changes in names addresses, phone #'s etc. to update our files.

WEBSITE: www.stpatskingman.org **Email:** office@stpatskingman.org

January		
30	Mon	Weekday
31	Tue	St. John Bosco
February		
1	Wed	Weekday
2	Thu	Presentation of the Lord
		WHEATLANDS HEALTH CARE CENTER9:00 am †Theresa Elpers
3	Fri	St. Blaise
4	Sat	Blessed Virgin Mary
		Sunday Vigil5:00 pm Mary C Youngers
5	Sun	Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time8:00 am People of the Parish

Pastor:Rev Benjamin ShockeyParish Secretary:Elaine ClouseParish Phone:620-532-5440School Principal:Bob LyallSchool Secretary:Tammi OsnerSchool Phone:620-532-2791

CONFESSIONS Saturdays – 4:00-4:45pm

St. Patrick School News Catholic Schools Week

Mon, Jan 30-Celebrate the School
Tue. Jan 31 - Celebrate the Students

or - celebrate the Students

Dress - Jeans & a St. Pat's Shirt

Wed, Feb 1 - Celebrate your Faith

Dress - Career or Vocation

Thu, Feb 2 - Celebrate our Freedom

Dress - Red, White & Blue

Fri, Feb 3 - Celebrate your Family
Lunch with Grandparents

"Let your face shine on your servant. Save me in your merciful love. O Lord, let me never be put to shame, for I call on you."

ALTAR SERVERS

This Week: Peyton Thimesch & Cannon Reed

5:00 pm - Tate Bough, Ashton Thimesch

8:00 am – Andrew Hubbell, Brenden & Kale McBeth

10:00 am – Adrian Schonlau, Adam Meng, Justin Powell

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION

5:00 pm – Stan Goetz

8:00 am – Joyce Miller

10:00 am - Leann Osner

LECTORS

5:00 pm – Stacey Walters

8:00 am – Jenny Campbell

10:00 am - Kaitlyn Seiwert

GIFT BEARERS

5:00 pm – Wes & Shelly Harden Family

8:00 am – Andy & Tammy Schrag

10:00 am – Madelyn Weninger, Marisa Weber, Grace DeWeese

ROSARY LEADERS

5:00 pm – Karen White

8:00 am – Gloria Valadez

10:00 am – Joel Arnold Family

CANTORS

5:00 pm – Marti Gillen

8:00 am – Quiet Mass

10:00 am – Alyssa Graber & Carlie Kelley

ORGANISTS

5:00 pm – Deb Osborn

8:00 am - Quiet Mass

10:00 am – Aidan Hill

USHERS

5:00 pm – Don & Jana Thimesch

Shelly Harden, Bob Panek

8:00 am – Tim Koehler, Greg Schreiner

Eric Clouse, Mike Rowley

10:00 am – Hayley Belt, Makayla Oeding

Marisa Weber, Katie Harbert

Please consider an hour in the ADORATION CHAPEL. Open hours of adoration: Wednesdays at 2pm, Fridays at 11pm, Midnight (12am). Contact Connie Seiwert at 316-641-1909



"STEWARDING OUR GIFTS: GO IN PEACE, GLORIFYING THE LORD BY YOUR LIFE."

January 29, 2017 Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Today's message is one of humility – not a characteristic that the secular world seems to value very much anymore. The prophet Zephaniah reminds us that we are of humble beginnings and we should remain humble, seeking refuge in the Lord. In his letter to the Corinthians, Paul echoes this point by reminding the people that God exalts the humble and lowly, and reduces those who boast to nothing. And finally, in Matthew's Gospel, Jesus drives the point home in his sermon on the mount. The beatitudes call us each to a humble life; we must remember to put others first and to reduce ourselves to nothing. Only then can we truly need God. While the world around us encourages us to do all we can to be the best and have the best, Jesus makes it very clear that we must make sacrifices; we must die to self; we must love others first. The reward is in heaven.

Contributions last Weekend \$11,449.00

Stewardship is the **grateful** response of a Christian disciple, who **recognizes** and **receives** God's gifts and **shares** these gifts in love of God and neighbor!

Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer) Mondays thru Fridays 7:15 am

Loved ones that have strayed from the Catholic Church?? Come join in prayer every Tuesday before the 6:30 pm Mass. Prayers & rosary start at 5:55 pm.

CYM NEWS

February 4, 2017 – CYM Lord's Diner on a Saturday evening. We will serve at the Lord's Diner in Wichita and then eat dinner as a group following.

ALTAR SOCIETY DUES (\$10.00)

are now due. They may be dropped in the collection basket. Your speedy response to this is greatly appreciated.

Reminder - Please pick up Contribution Envelopes for 2017. They are in the back of church.

Hutchinson Trinity Catholic High School Cheerleaders are offering their **Annual Homemade Enchiladas!** Delicious choices are: **Cheese, Cheese & Onion, Beef & Cheese, Chicken & Cheese, or Pork & Cheese.** Orders will be taken now through February 14th. <u>Kingman Enchilada orders will be delivered to Kingman on Saturday, February 18th from 10am-noon St. Patrick's School parking lot. Order forms available in the back of Church. Please contact Tricia (Giefer) Vogel (316)680-3867, p.vogel@cox.net or Peggy Giefer (620)532-6255</u>



Run/Walk in Sisters Shoes 5K

Are you attempting to stay motivated with your New Year's resolution? Or enjoy the thrill of a run? Come join in the excitement of supporting our

fellow Katharine Drexel schools in this Fun Run! The 5K will be on February 25th 9am-12pm at Sedgwick County Park hosted by Bishop Carroll Student Council. Registration is \$23 as an individual and there are family packages as well! For more information and to register online, follow this link:

https://runsignup.com/Race/KS/Wichita/WalkinSisters Shoes

Registration is open all month of January. Also if you feel called to assist in sponsoring or volunteering at this event please contact Abby Johnsen at johnsenabby@bcchs.org

Welcome to the Family of God



Luke Albert Ziegler son of Stanley & Julie Ziegler. Kaitlynn Elizabeth Gayton, daughter of Matthew Gayton and Vanessa Keeler. John Paul Hageman, son of Darrel and Gwen Hageman. We welcome them into the Catholic community and ask that you pray for them and their families.

2017 ALTAR SOCIETY OFFICERS

President – Hannah Clouse

Vice President – Marjorie Bedford

Treasurer – Danielle Romme

Secretary – Darla Harbert

Funerals – Theresa Walker

Thank you for giving of your time and talent to St. Patrick's Parish in support of our mission to serve others.

Thank you, thank you, thank you

to Jason, Jamie, and Janelle Belt, Janice and Christina Leland, Dana Weninger, Jeanette Stauffer, Jason and Becky Birkenbaugh, and Bob Walters for volunteering last Saturday to clean the school. This was our biggest cleaning crew yet Our students and teachers appreciate it very much.

CONGRATULATIONS!!!

To all the spellers who participated in the St. Pat's Spelling Bee. They all did a fantastic job. The Division winners were as follows:

Division A

1st Place – Hayley Hughes

2nd Place – Ashton Thimesch

3rd Place – Coye Stucky

4th Place – Sydney Rohlman

5th Place – Peyton Eck

Alternate – Victoria Tetrick

Division B

1st Place – Claire Meng

2nd Place – Sean Kostner

3rd Place – Laney Wood

4th Place – Hope Hughes

5th Place – Braden Harbert

Alternate - Colby Arensdorf

"The care of human life and happiness, and not their destruction, is the first and only object of good government." (A profoundly Catholic insight from Thomas Jefferson, March 31, 1809)

.